
 

 
2986 Broadlands Road, RD 1, Reporoa 3081 

Phone: 07 333 8576 Fax 07 333 8577 
Email: ​principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Website: ​www broadlands.school.nz 
 

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 2        Week 8 (COVID-19 Week 10)    Friday 19 June 
Note: Due to the lockdown, Term 2 is now a 12-week term as holidays were moved 

back by the MOE two weeks from the beginning of Lockdown - Alert Level 4) 
 

Awards from Friday 12  June 
 

Room 1. 
Dane Smith 

For the excellence you have shown when using skip-counting to solve division problems. 
Levi Amoamo 

For the excellence you have shown when using skip-counting to solve division problems. 
 

 ​Room 2. 
Hunter Anglesey 

For your focus during Maths learning and using skip counting to solve multiplication facts. 
Hasi Rathnayake 

For learning many of the multiplication basic facts 
Cameron Phillips 

For your independence and excellence during writing. 
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Room 3.  

Peter Saunders 
For the effort being shown in classwork completion. 

Carter O’Reilly 
For your development in reading. Your hard work is paying off! 

Ben Copsey 
For your consistently cheerful disposition. 

 
Room 4. 

Fergus Lee 
For perseverance, creativity and for being cheerful. Bravo!  

Riley Riddle 
For working so hard on your creativity and fine finger movement. Bravo! 

Josiah Baker 
For effort, persistence and creativity when making a cardboard snowman. Bravo! 

 
Room 5. 

Edison Long 
For the effort you are putting into all areas of class. 

You have settled into Room 5 and are a responsible role model to others. 
Krystiana Ratu-Wanakore 

For the positive attitude you bring to class each day and  
for the effort you have been putting into your learning. 

 
 ​Forthcoming Events - Term 2​:  

Wednesday 1 July​ - School Cross Country, 10.30am (details to follow)  
Thursday 2 July ​- Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 

Friday 3 July​ - Last day of Term 2 
Monday 20 July ​- First day of Term 3 

 
School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 

Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 
 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  

Please include your child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 
 
Broadlands Hall 

 

The Broadlands Hall is available to hire for any         

community activities or meetings. For more      

information or to make a booking please contact the         

Office during  school hours 07 333 8576 



 ​From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Kia ora, whānau 
Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
 

“Appreciation is a wonderful thing: it makes what is 
excellent in others belong to us as well.” – Voltaire 

 
PTA Donation 
 
The ​PTA ​has generously agreed to donate ​$2000.00 towards ​20 Moon Pads (cool floor              
pads to sit on like in Rooms 4 and 5) and ​2 ​Moon Pad trolleys for the Block A classrooms,                    
along with 1 bench top oven and 1 microwave for the Block A multi-purpose room. 
 
The multi-purpose room, which includes two large sinks, two stainless steel benches and             
one mobile bench, is designed as a wet area for activities such as food technology, visual                
art and science-based learning, as well as being a third breakout space for day to day                
teaching and learning.  
 
The multi-purpose room and the two breakout spaces along the southern side of Block A               
will be available to all classes/teachers to use through a booking schedule. 
 
Staff Professional Learning 
 
1. On ​Monday 22 June​, the teaching staff continue with their professional learning with              
Mrs Shirley Collins​, our Mathematics facilitator from the Institute of Professional           
Learning-University of Waikato.  
 
Shirley will spend the day in classes observing teachers in action followed by a staff               
meeting at 3.40pm when further learning opportunities will be shared. 
 
2. On ​Tuesday 23 June​, our H​ealthy Active Learning (HAL) facilitator, ​Amy McMahon​,             
will return to model the teaching of PE lessons, following which, Amy will observe teachers               
in action themselves in Term 3. 
 
A reminder that HAL is a ​Ministry of Education​, ​Ministry of Health ​and ​Sport NZ               
initiative, in working alongside ​Sport BOP as the provider, that we are privileged and              
fortunate to be a part of. 
 
LED Lighting 
 
We are also fortunate to be a part of a ​Ministry of Education ​LED ​lighting installation pilot                 
programme. 
 
All teaching spaces throughout the school are expected to have LED lighting installed by              
the end of July 2020. 



 
Empowered Learning Trust 
 
On ​Thursday 25 June​, community screeners from the ​Empowered Learning Trust​,           
Keren and Andrea, will be on-site from 9.00am for the ​Irlen Screening of a small number                
of Year 4 students (7). 
 
They will return in Term 4 to undertake ​Auditory Processing Disorder assessments for             
all Year 4 students and others who we/you think require an assessment..  
 
We appreciate their ongoing support of the Reporoa community. 
  
Truancy Survey 
 
At the request of ​Viv Sutton​, ​Senior Constable - School Community Officer​, Rotorua             
Police, I have been asked to share with you the letter below. 
 
Tena koutou katoa, ko Ross Humphrey töku ingoa 
  
I am a Police Youth Aid Officer based in Taupo. I have been working on a research                 
project around understanding truancy with the view of creating a more preventative            
and collaborative approach locally; an approach which may be useful for other            
areas as well. 
 
Part of this research, involves a survey to look at the causal factors and sentiment               
around truancy from different aspects. 
  
Each survey takes around 10-15 minutes to complete. 
 
I look forward to your input if at all possible. 
  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/TKST7CR 
 
 
Have a :-) weekend!  
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
 
Graeme 
 

 

Library Corner  

Bad Guys #11 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/TKST7CR


"I wish I'd had these books as a kid. Hilarious!" -- Dav Pilkey, creator of Captain Underpants and Dog 
ManThey may look like Bad Guys, but these wannabe heroes are doing good deeds...whether you like 
it or not! ...  
 

Book Club 
Can all book orders please be returned to the Office by ​Tuesday 23 June 
 

 

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Mel, Megan, Halei, Grace and Tracey 

 

 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 



 


